
The Orchards at Hurleyville Homeowners Association, Inc.  

189 Labaugh Rd. 

Hurleyville, NY 12747 
 

    April 15, 2022 
 

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips  

Secretary to Commission  

NYS Public Service Commission  

3 Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY 12223 

 

Re: Initial Tariff Filing of The Orchards at Hurleyville Homeowners Association, Inc.  

 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 

 

 Please find enclosed an electronic tariff schedule for water service provided by The 

Orchards at Hurleyville Homeowners Association, Inc. (the Association) The tariff schedule has 

an initial effective date of September 1, 2022.   

 The Association owns and will operate the waterworks for the provision of water service 

only to members of the Association.  The Association, therefore, requests a waiver of the 

Commission’s rate setting regulations pursuant to Public Service Law § 5(4).    

 The Association also requests a waiver of newspaper publication requirements as it will 

individually notify perspective customers of the rates association members will pay.   

 

      Respectfully,  

Issac Oberlander  4/15/2022 
Isaac Oberlander, President 

      Orchards at Hurleyville Homeowners Association 

 

 

 Received: 04/15/2022 


